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Dear	  Mr	  Bromham,	  
	  
Re:	  Application	  for	  alteration	  of	  existing	  fish	  farm	  to	  46	  square	  steel	  pens	  at	  Loch	  Kanaird,	  eastern	  
side	  of	  Isle	  of	  Martin	  –	  Reference	  13/01494/FUL 
	  
Wester	  Ross	  Fisheries	  Trust	  (WRFT)	  supplied	  the	  majority	  of	  the	  data	  used	  in	  the	  Wester	  Ross	  Area	  
Salmon	  Fishery	  Board’s	  response	  to	  this	  planning	  application	  and	  wishes,	  therefore,	  to	  record	  its	  
support	  of	  the	  board’s	  objection	  and	  their	  suggested	  conditions.	  
	  
Yours	  sincerely,	  
	  
 

	  
Peter	  Jarosz	  
WRFT	  Administrator	  
 

Mr	  James	  Bromham	  
Planning	  and	  Development	  Services	  
Highland	  Council	  	  
Glenurquhart	  Road	  
Inverness	  
IV3	  5NX	  
 



Mr Callum Sinclair (RAFTS Response Letter) 

Comment submitted Fri 14 Jun 2013  

Formed in 2005, Rivers and Fisheries Trusts of Scotland (RAFTS) is an independent freshwater 
conservation charity representing Scotland's national network of 25 rivers and fisheries Trusts and 
Foundations. Our members work across over 90% of Scotland's freshwaters to protect and develop our 
native fish stocks and populations by undertaking a range of activities including freshwater and river 
habitat restoration, fish and fisheries monitoring, research and education programmes. RAFTS is the 
membership organisation of the fisheries and rivers trusts operating in Scotland and is, itself, a charity 
and company limited by guarantee. In recent years RAFTS and members have worked closely with 
Government and its agencies and advisors, particularly Scottish Natural Heritage (SNH), Scottish 
Environment Protection Agency (SEPA) and Marine Scotland Science (MSS), on a number of 
freshwater, marine, fishery, aquaculture and biodiversity issues. This has allowed fishery and river 
trusts, with RAFTS, to make a positive contribution to the conservation and management of Scotland's 
native fish populations and fisheries through work on fishery and biosecurity planning, invasive non-
native species management, education, salmon genetics, habitat restoration, work on non-salmonid fish 
species and in aquaculture in particular through the Managing Interactions Aquaculture Project (MIAP) 
which it has managed and led in partnership with six participating fishery trusts and Marine Scotland 
since April 2011. In respect of the above application for alterations to the current farm at Loch Kaniard 
RAFTS would wish to object to the proposal lodged by Wester Ross Fisheries Limited and to endorse 
the response submitted by the Wester Ross District Salmon Fishery Board confirming its own objection 
to the proposals made and including input from Wester Ross Fisheries Trust and using outputs from the 
RAFTS led MIAP activities. Within the MIAP, RAFTS has developed a Locational Guidance mapping 
output which has sought to identify areas across the West coast of Scotland which are most sensitive to 
aquaculture development by aquaculture from the perspective of wild fish and fisheries. The location 
of the current farm and proposed revised development is in a zone of the highest sensitivity derived 
from this model. As such we are of the view that aquaculture production in this area is inappropriate 
and should be avoided. Clearly, in this situation at this site there is already an operational farm active 
and in place. In such circumstances it would seem reasonable to consider the recent or current 
performance of the farm within the context of this sensitivity analysis. We are particularly concerned as 
to the performance of the site in respect of control of sea lice numbers and with the proposition by the 
applicant that no change from the currently employed treatment techniques would be required and that 
the Wester Ross Fisheries Limited would be bound by the requirements of the Industry Code of Good 
Practice (COGP). When lice counts reported by the Scottish Salmon Producers Organisation (SSPO) 
are considered over the period December 2010 to December 2012 (see Table 1, below) it is clear that 
lice counts in the region of the site location have significantly and consistently exceeded the thresholds 
required to comply with the industry CoGP. As data is not reported on a farm by farm basis it is not 
possible to confirm lice counts for the site itself and so the average figures reported must be assumed to 
apply in the absence of any contrary information being available publicly or being offered by Wester 
Ross Fisheries Limited. Within this context it is not clear how it can be reasonable for the applicant to 
confirm that no change to current practice is required or that they would be bound to the CoGP 
standards as neither would seem to be the case at present. Table 1: Aggregated sea lice data for 'North 
Mainland' region (published on SSPO website) North Mainland* Dec-Feb 11 Below / 9% Mar-May 11 
32% Jun-Aug 11 138% / 149% Sep-Nov 11 284% Dec-Feb 12 Data no longer available from SSPO 
Mar-May 12 152% Jun-Aug 12 458% / 233% Sep Dec 12 263% * Where two values are presented, 
these represent the percentage above the 0.5 lice per fish and 1.0 lice per fish thresholds, as set out by 
the Industry Code of Good Practice. We also note that the site at Ardmair is due to be subject to 
consideration within the Audit and Review process being undertaken by the Scottish Government / 
Marine Scotland of sites previously consented for use by the Crown Estate. Within that process there is 
the opportunity to consider the need for a full Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) of the site 
before permanent planning consent is provided. RAFTS is of the view, given the sensitivity of the 
location and the poor environmental performance of the site at present, that an EIA should be required 
to determine whether this site is appropriate for continued aquaculture use. We are aware that the 
application before Highland Council seeks to secure alterations to the current operations and note that 
the production tonnage presented in the application is proposed to be reduced from current levels. 
However, the new cage layout and capacity proposed would seem to secure and provide significant 
additional opportunity to expand the biomass of production at the site outwith the current planning 
process and through application to SEPA for such increases. As SEPA do not consider the potential 



negative effects of sea lice within their decision making processes we are concerned that such increases 
are possible without any further screening or consideration of the need for EIA by Highland Council or 
of due consideration of the consequences of such an increase to wild fish and fisheries. If Highland 
Council are not minded to require an EIA of the site at this stage then we would contend that; - The 
application should be rejected so as to allow the opportunity for an EIA to be undertaken as part of the 
Scottish Government / Marine Scotland Audit and Review process; OR - If the application is approved 
that planning conditions are attached to that decision that do not permit an increase in biomass 
production on the site without a planning variation being sought and which allows Highland Council to 
reconsider the necessity for an EIA following an appropriate screening and scoping process. Should 
you require clarification or further information on any aspect of this submission please do not hesitate 
to contact me.  
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